18 72 72

GARRETT COUNTY BOARD OF ELECTIONS

Public Service Center 2008 Maryland Hwy., Suite 1 Mtn. Lake Park, Maryland 21550-6349 (301) 334-6985 • Fax (301) 334-6988 www.garrettcounty.org

BOARD MEETING MINUTES

June 1, 2021

ATTENDING: Lois A. Martin, Board President

Randy Glotfelty, Board Vice President

Charles Nolan, Board Member Connie Meyers, Board Secretary James Moore, Board Member Steven D. Fratz, Election Director

ABSENT:

None

4:00 PM-Meeting was called to order and quorum determined by Lois Martin.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

The minutes for the April 6th, 2021 meeting was approved on a motion made by Chuck Nolan, seconded by Randy Glotfelty and made unanimous by Lois Martin. The May 4th Board Meeting was canceled due to having no business to discuss.

ELECTION DIRECTOR REPORT:

There were 61 new registrations and 102 removals in May. Most of the removals were due to the confirmation mail process.

Candidacy Filing for the 2022 Gubernatorial Election to date is as follows:

- County Commissioners: Paul Edwards, Larry Tichnell and Jeremy Whitacre
- Clerk of Courts: Brian Schlossnagle and Bill Bittinger
- Sheriff: Bryson Meyers. Mark Rodeheaver withdrew his filing for Sheriff.

The MAEO Annual Conference is scheduled for August 24th through August 26th in Ocean City. Travel to Ocean City will be August 23rd for the Board and Staff, with the return trip on August 27th. Steve discussed the agenda with the Board.

OLD BUSINESS:

None

NEW BUSINESS AND CORRESPONDENCE:

Steve has secured new locations for three precincts as well as one Early Voting Center. The changes are as follows:

- Precinct 6, Sang Run, will be relocated to the Ag Heritage Hall at the Garrett County Fairgrounds.
- Precinct 3-1, Grantsville, will be relocated to the Grantsville Fire Department in the new reception hall.
- Precinct 3-2, Jennings, will be relocated to the Grantsville Fire Department in the new reception hall.
- Early Voting Center 2, which was previously located at the Northern Outreach Center on Hilltop, just East of Grantsville, will now be relocated to the Grantsville Fire Department in the new reception hall. The outside Ballot Box in the Northern end of the county will also be moved to the Grantsville Fire Hall.

The changes were approved on a motion made by Chuck Nolan, seconded by Jim Moore and made unanimous by Lois Martin.

ADJOURNMENT:

The next board meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, July 13th, 2021 at 4:00 p.m.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:40 p.m. on a motion by Randy Glotfelty, seconded by Chuck Nolan, and made unanimous by Lois Martin.

Lois Martin, Board President